From: Cathy Henderson 
Sent: 28 January 2015 17:04
To: Planning
Subject: 14/02004/HYBRID Planning Application

Dear Sir/Madam,

I would like to voice my objection to the above planning application for 1500 homes in Woodstock and the surrounding area.  There are many reasons for my objection but the main points are as follows:-

Increases in traffic and highway safety issues.  I live in Begbroke which already has a serious traffic [problem at rush hour.  Getting off the slip road onto the A44 can take up to 5 minutes as it is already and the traffic is often backed up from Pear Tree Roundabout to Begbroke Science Park.  There are no alternative routes because Banbury Road through Kidlington and the A40 from Eynsham all experience similar traffic issues.  

Excessive over- development.  In addition to the application for 1500 homes there is a threat to the green belt around the Begbroke Science Park too.  We are slowly losing all our open spaces and this development in conjunction with the Science Park will leave every village from Woodstock to Yarnton joined together.

Excessive scale of development.  Woodstock currently has a population of 3,000.  A development on this scale would significantly alter the entire demographic of an historic town and one next door to a World Heritage site.  Blenheim are very narrow minded in their application as no-one will come near the Palace when there are horrific traffic jams like those around the Game Fair and Horse Trials, not to mention a normal weekend in the summer!


Serious threat to the viability, vitality, commerce and economy of the town centre.  Woodstock businesses are already suffering from loss in sales due to internet shopping and parking problems.  This will only be exaggerated with an additional 1.500 homes and the 3,000 cars that go with them! The integration of a new retail development and supermarket on the fringe of Woodstock would finish the local businesses off completely.  This would also result in the loss of "Village" and "Countryside" appeal of this area, only 6 miles from Oxford but still relatively rural.

Loss of historic road patterns, ex. plans to close off parts of Shipton Road at entrance to proposed development.  I am a regular user of the Shipton Road and would be significantly disadvantaged if parts of this road were to be closed!


Potential loss of animal and plant habitats.  We are significantly devastating the natural habitats of many animals and plants.  This area of Oxfordshire has already been developed enough, what with the new solar farm at the bottom of the A44, the Begbroke Science Park, the Airport and Motor Park all arriving in the last few years.  There is no need for this size of development in this area.

Kind regards.

Catherine Henderson (Mrs)

16 Woodstock Road East

Begbroke
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